
Extract from the Minutes of the 654th Licensing Meeting of the 
Environmental Protection Agency, held on 22 March2011 

at Headquarters, Johnstown Castle Estate, CO Wexford 

4. Waste Licence Applications Update Memo 
Wicklow County Council (Ballymurtagh Landfill) -Reg No. WOO11-02 
The Directors considered documentation from the Office of Climate, Licensing and 
Resource Use updating the Board of the current status in the assessment of the application 
for a review of the licence for the Ballymurtagh Landfill, WOO1 1-02. B Meaney & M 
Ford gave a presentation outlining the background to the Landfill and the existing waste 
licence for the site. The presentation also detailed information regarding the current 
situation at the closed landfill and the works undertaken by Wicklow County Council as 
part of the licence review application. The Directors noted that there was an ECJ 
Judgment against Ireland regarding the Ballymurtagh landfill. Following discussion the 
Directors noted the information presented to them and agreed that the EPA should fully 
engage with Wicklow County Council to resolve the outstanding issues for the licence 
review to ensure that any reviewed licence would address the findings of the ECJ 
Judgment. The Directors requested a future update regarding this facility. 


